
The City of Toronto holds public consultations as one way to engage residents in the life of their city. We invite you to get involved.

Basement Flooding Remediation and Water Quality 
Improvement Master Plan
Class Environmental Assessment – Study Areas 42, 44 & 62 
(roughly bounded by Keele Street, St Clair Avenue, DVP and Lake Ontario) 

Notice of Study Commencement
Study Overview
The City of Toronto has initiated several 
Class Environmental Assessment (EA) 
studies to identify causes of flooding and 
develop solutions to reduce the risk of future 
surface and basement flooding, as well as, 
improve stormwater quality before it is 
discharged to watercourses.
Study Areas 44, 44 & 62, located within the 
St Clair Avenue, Keele Street, DVP area, has 
experienced basement and surface flooding 
during extreme storms in the past. In 
response, the City of Toronto has initiated 
these EA studies to address flooding that 
originates within the City’s property such as 
roads and sewer infrastructure (public 
property), as well as, to to identify solutions 
for stormwater quality improvement in the area.

The Process 
These studies are being planned as a Master 
Plan in accordance with the Municipal Class 
Environmental Assessment process and will 
result in a series of recommended basement 
flooding remediation and water quality 
improvement projects. The Master Plans will 
define the problem, consider and evaluate 
alternative solutions, assess impacts of the 
preferred solutions and identify measures to 
lessen any adverse impacts.
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Information will be collected in 
accordance with the Municipal 
Freedom of Information and 
Protection of Privacy Act. With the 
exception of personal information, 
all comments will become part of 
the public record.

Public Consultation 
Various Public Information Centres (PICs) are 
planned for these Study Areas in the coming 
years. City staff and the consulting team will 
be present to answer questions and discuss 
the next steps in the process. Notification of 
the PICs will be advertised in the local 
community newspaper and invitation mailed 
to residents within the study area.

We Would Like to Hear From You
Visit toronto.ca/bfea for more information 
and to take part in our online survey or 
contact us if you want to be placed on our 
mailing list for updates.

Tel: 416-392-8210
Fax: 416-382-2974
Email: Mae.Lee@toronto.ca 
Visit: toronto.ca/bfea

Mae Lee
Public Consultation Unit
Metro Hall, 19th Floor 
55 John Street 
Toronto, ON  M5V 3C6




